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MINUTES
CODE ENFORCEMENT AND NUISANCE BOARD
October 27, 2015 at 5:00 PM
City Hall Commission Chambers
· CALL TO ORDER

· ROLL CALL 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Delane Simpson, Ryan Dearbone, Jerry Wilder and Randy Deere.  
BOARD MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: Jack Thomas
STAFF PRESENT: Code Enforcement and Nuisance Board Clerk: Tabitha Joiner; 
Code Officials: Brad Schargorodski, David Herrman and Teddy Webb.
OTHER: Code Enforcement & Nuisance Board Attorney: David Broderick  

· APPROVAL OF MINUTES
September 22, 2015 Minutes
Deere made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Dearbone seconded motion which passed unanimously.
· COMMENTS / ANNOUNCEMENTS    

*Reminder* that the next CENB meeting will be on Monday, November 16, 2015. 
· HEARING AGENDA
Case 2015-3418 – Citation 2015-2674 – 2340 Russellville Rd – Owner: YB&R Investments LLC – Respondent: Don Minton – Officer: Brad Schargorodski

Citation & Fees: $156.75

Schargorodski started by explaining to the board that this case is the result of a complaint by BGPD.  There are 17 mobile homes on the property, plus a workshop at the back of the property.  At the time of the first inspection it appeared that only two were occupied.  Schargorodski went over the list of violations and then went through the pictures of the violations.  Lastly Schargorodski shared some information that he had obtained from BGMU on any power service for any trailers at this location.  It appears that there are utilities on at trailer 2, 8, 12, 13, 15 and 17, some of these are with very little activity.  
Deere asked how many units were occupied at this time.  Schargorodski said to his knowledge only one.  That trailer also has an accumulation of garbage and rubbish, which the tenant relayed to Schargorodski that she cannot access the dumpster due to the vehicles blocking access to the dumpster.  Wilder asked if the tenant had expressed any concern for the lack of security, since she is the only resident.  Schargorodski shared that she had only mentioned to him that she thought people had been in the park stealing.  
Minton came to the podium and explained to the board that people have been breaking in and stealing for about 8 months.  He also explained that his mother, son and himself have all been ill, so he has not done any work for the past 6 weeks.  Minton further explained that he has had some people interested in purchasing the property from him, but nothing ever came of that deal.  Minton also talked about he does not have the money or the help to keep his properties up and would like to sell everything he has.  He also explained that the vehicles are being parked to help keep people out of the building in the back of the park, there are valuables in there and he is trying to keep people from breaking in that building.  Minton also talked about how people, who are not residents, are coming in and throwing items in his dumpster at the back of the property.  

Deere made a comment that it looks as if no repairs can be made and the options are limited.  Minton said there were 4-5 trailers that could be fixed for someone to live in, but the majority of them cannot be fixed.  Minton further stated that he would like to replace the older homes with new ones.

Deere made a motion that the citation and fees of $156.75 stand as written and that a $150.00 per day fine be assessed that will run for 60 days.  Then we can come back and see where we are with this.  This will give Minton 60 days to get this property cleaned up.
Wilder asked if Minton has any strategy or plan in place of how to bring this property back into compliance.  Minton’s response was there are lots of things he would like to do, but financially he cannot do them right now.  Minton stated again that he has done nothing with these properties over the last 6 weeks due to illnesses with family, so he has no plan of action at this time.  

Schargorodski brought a suggestion to the board made by our City Attorney, which was to remove all trailers form the property.  
Deere also suggested to Minton about possibly auctioning off the property.

Minton responded that he’s in-between a rock and a hard place and just doesn’t really know what to do.
Webb also spoke on the potential repair of the existing trailers and stated that due to the age of the trailers, they would have to be brought up to current code.  This would require a lot of more work to be put into bringing them up to the current code than normal, again due to the age of the trailers.  

Minton stated that he didn’t think he could get all the existing trailers out of the park and new trailers in within 60 days.  

Webb also mentioned that when removing trailers from a park, you must have a license in the state to be able to transport.  Webb also clarified that if the existing trailers were moved out, no trailers would have to be moved in as long as it is maintained, it is not required to have new trailers put in place of the older ones.  
Dearbone made a motion to uphold the citation and fine as well instituting a $150.00 per day fine until the next meeting provided that Minton has a solid game plan of what he is going to do.  Then we can look at and discuss whether to repeal it or continue.  In addition, Dearbone added that all sanitation issues are addressed to the officer’s satisfaction.  Further clarification made to include the removal of the vehicles on the property as well.  Deere seconded motion which passed unanimously.
Deere withdrew his original motion.

Case 2015-3918 – Citation 2015-3127 – 450 Gary Ave – Owner: Betty Jo & Mora Kelly Jo Cook – Respondent: Betty Jo Cook – Officer: Brad Schargorodski

Citation & Fees: $106.75
Owner/Respondent did not appear.
Wilder made a motion to uphold the citation and fine.  Dearbone seconded motion which passed unanimously.

· OLD BUSINESS

Case 2015-3150 – Citation 2015-2170 – 757 Old Morgantown Rd – Owner: YB&R Investments LLC – Respondent: Don Minton – Officer: Brad Schargorodski

Citation & Fees: $106.75
Schargorodski stated that this case is back in front of the board as requested.  He went through the photos with the board.
Simpson called Minton back to the podium and suggested selling the vehicles on the lot and getting it cleaned up.
Minton mentioned again that he is zoned as a car lot.  Schargorodski told the board that he went to look up what the property is actually zoned as Neighborhood Business, which does not include car lots or salvage yards.  Minton responded by saying that he has to get a license from Kentucky Transportation Cabinet every year.

Wilder asked when the last time a vehicle was sold from that lot and Minton answered a couple of weeks ago.

Brad explained for this property to be brought back into compliance, only two inoperable vehicles would be allowed, no vehicles parking on the grass, all other vehicles would have to be drivable (included licensed and insured) and all must be parked on an approved parking surface.

Minton told the board that most of the vehicles at this lot were at the 2340 Russellville Rd property, “and you all had me move them from that location and this is where I’ve moved them.”  

Deere made a motion to bring this property back to the board at our next meeting (November 16, 2015), Minton will need to have a plan of what is going to be done to the property, including significant improvement before we add a $300.00 per day fine.  Dearbone seconded motion which passed unanimously.


CONSENT AGENDA

      
August 23 – September 12, 2015 - $4,864.75


Dearbone made a motion to uphold consent agenda.  Deere seconded motion which passed unanimously.
    
ADJOURNMENT 


After all business had been conducted, Dearbone made the motion to adjourn at 6:40 PM.  
Deere seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  The next scheduled meeting 
of the CENB will be on Monday, November 16, 2015 at 5:00 PM in the City Hall 

Commission Chambers.
ADOPTED:

_______________________________________________

APPROVED:

_______________________________________________




Code Enforcement and Nuisance Board Chairperson


ATTEST:

_______________________________________________




Code Enforcement and Nuisance Board Clerk

For more information a copy of the DVD can be reviewed upon request.
	CODE ENFORCEMENT AND NUISANCE BOARD
1001 COLLEGE STREET

POST OFFICE BOX  430 • BOWLING GREEN • KY • 42102–0430

TDD PHONE  NUMBER 1.800.648.6056

www.bgky.org



[image: image1.jpg]